
Grant Wilson, Centre Manager from Shropshire Hills Discovery Centre, is doing the 120-mile 
clockwise run around the Southern Loop on the first weekend In June.  

 
From Grant Wilson 
  

• Why I am doing it- raise money for the Centre; promote the new SW path and guidebook; 
encourage people to walk the path; demonstrate my commitment to the Centre and GCL 

• What the money will be used for- Outstanding Natural project, keeping our meadows and 
Centre maintained when all other income streams have been cut off 

• How people can follow and support me- I will follow up the video with a post containing the 
JustGiving page and tracker links. 

  
Here is a quote that will be going out on a press release on Monday. 
  
“I am attempting to complete the whole 120 miles of the new Shropshire Way long-distance path 
non-stop solo in under 40 hours. My aims are to promote the Discovery Centre and meadows and to 
raise some much-needed funds at a time when our charity has no other income at all.  The funds 
raised will go towards an exciting development plan we have coming up including a replica Iron-Age 
cookhouse, a wetland nature reserve and a community growing project. I also wanted to raise 
awareness about the new Shropshire Way- we have a world-class long distance path right on our 
doorstep which anyone can do in easy sections- why not give it a go during what looks like being a 
stay home summer? If you would like to follow my progress or come and cheer me on, please 
download my tracker link. If you would like to support the great work we do at the Centre, please 
make a donation via my JustGiving page. Your donations will spur me on to complete this mammoth 
challenge which will involve two consecutive nights without sleep and nearly 5000 metres of 
climbing!” 
 


